# PENN TOWNSHIP MINUTES June 2, 2009

The Penn Township Board of Supervisors held their regular meeting on Tuesday, June 2, 2009 at the Municipal Building, 228 Clifford Road, Selinsgrove, Snyder County, Pennsylvania. Chairman Fred Ulrich called the meeting to order at 7:00PM. Supervisors present: Fred Ulrich; Todd Cox; William Moyer. Others present: Robin Bieber, Township Secretary. Members of the Public: Kathy Ulrich.

#### **PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE**

#### **APPROVAL OF MINUTES**

The minutes of the May 18, 2009 meeting were approved as presented upon motion by Bill Moyer, seconded by Todd Cox and unanimously approved.

#### **PUBLIC COMMENT**

No Public Comment was heard at this time.

#### PERSONS PRESENT TO BE HEARD

No persons present to be heard at this time.

### **REPORTS**

Roadmaster Todd Cox provided a report on the crew's activities during the previous two weeks.

Tom Snyder, Zoning Officer, provided a written report including 42 Zoning permits y-t-d. Robin Bieber, Township Secretary, reported Liberty Business has closed. According to information received, Selinsgrove Area School District should receive \$794,535.00 for the Safe Routes to Schools project.

Chairman/Emergency Management Coordinator Fred Ulrich reported on a letter of violation received by Michael Osgood, Soil Conservation, regarding East Snyder Park, however the items that Mr. Osgood referred to were a part of Phase I which was completed last year.

## **OLD BUSINESS**

The Yingst Homes permit issue was tabled pending further information from Solicitor Jeff Edmunds.

#### **NEW BUSINESS**

Discussion was held on 'Composting 101', a 2-day seminar to be held by Proprecycles at a cost of \$279.00. It was noted that DEP and/or DCNR often hold the same seminar for approximately \$35.00.

After discussion, motion was made by Fred Ulrich, seconded by Bill Moyer and unanimously approved, the cassette tapes which record each meeting will be retained until the minutes are approved, at which time the tapes will be disposed of.

Fred Ulrich reported that the Daycock property on Pleasant Drive has not installed the inground recharge system as required. Solicitor Jeffrey Edmunds will be instructed to contact the Daycocks.

It was noted that according to the Employee Handbook, Compensatory time can only be taken when one has overtime, not held to be paid at a later date if an employee has less than 40 hours.

## PENN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS - MINUTES - JUNE 2, 2009

## **CORRESPONDENCE**

## **PAYMENT OF ACCOUNTS PAYABLE AND PAYROLL**

Upon motion of Bill Moyer, seconded by Todd Cox, and unanimously approved, the accounts payable and payroll were approved as presented.

## **ADJOURNMENT**

Motion to adjourn was made by Todd Cox, seconded by Bill Moyer, and unanimously approved. No further business to discuss, the June 2, 2009 meeting adjourned at 7:20PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Robin Bieber, Township Secretary